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Dear Parents / Carers 
 
This will be the last newsletter of our Autumn term and I want to take this opportunity to thank you all 
for the support that you have given our school this term. I would also like to thank the school staff for all 
of the hard work they put in, to ensure that your children get the very best that we can provide. So often 
I see staff going above and beyond to make sure that the children get some lovely memorable 
experiences in their learning. 
 
Year 2 – Baubles 
If you were lucky enough to be at one of the performances of “Baubles” this week I am sure you will 
agree that the year 2 children were brilliant. You would never have known that it was their first live 
performance. 
 
Key Stage 2 Christmas Concert 
The Key stage 2 Christmas Concert was also a treat to be at. The singing was lovely and it was great to 
see so many children singing solos. Well done to the flute players who performed beautifully. 
 
Year 1 / Orchestra Performance 
As I am writing this I am looking forward to the Year 1 singing, the orchestra playing and the choir 
performing so yet another memorable experience will take place this morning I’m sure. 
 
Tutor 
If you are looking for a tutor for your child one of our Teaching Assistants is keen to provide some 
support. If you are interested in making contact with her please get in touch with me and I will pass her 
details onto you. 
 
End of Term 
The last day of school next week is Tuesday 20th December at 2.30pm. 
 
It just remains for me to wish you all a very happy holiday and if you are celebrating Christmas that you 
have a wonderful time. I look forward to seeing all of the children back on Thursday 5th January at 
8:45am. 
 
 

Key Dates 
 
 

20th December House Christmas Quiz – whole school 
20th December 2.30pm School finishes 
5th January 2023 Start of Term 3 
17th January 2023 Year 6 Dental Survey 
30th January 2023 Open Morning – Whole School 08.30am – 9.10am 

 



 

Hockey Club – change of day 
From January after school hockey will be offered on a Thursday by Oxford Hockey Club. Further details 
can be found at the end of this newsletter and on the school club list on the website. 
 
After School Clubs 
The updated club list for next term will be on the school website before the end of term. You can view it 
on our website here After School Clubs 
 
School Dinners / Packed Lunch 
The cost of school dinners for term 3 (Thurs 5 Jan – Fri 10 Feb) is £62.10. Please note that school 
meals must be ordered and paid for in advance. If you pay weekly, payments (£11.50) must be paid by 
Monday morning for the week ahead. Please use the School Gateway App to make lunch money payments. 
 
Download the free app. Search School Gateway in your app store and download. 
Apple iphone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/iosdownload 
Android phone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/androiddownload 
A reminder that pupils must have either school meals all term or packed lunches all term, we cannot cater 
for children having meals on odd days. 
 
IMPORTANT - If your child would like to switch their meal preference, please email Christine in the 
school office on cmeeson@windmill.oxon.sch.uk on or before the first day of term. If we are unaware 
that your child has switched from packed lunch to school dinner, a dinner will not have been ordered for 
them and if your child switches from school dinner to packed lunch and you have not informed the office, 
you will be charged for the meal that has been prepared. 
 
Wonde Food Vouchers 
Any children eligible for benefit related free school meals will be receiving a £30.00 food voucher, 
funded by the Department of Work and Pensions’ Household Support Fund, for the winter holidays. This 
will be sent by email in the next few days. 
 
It’s Christmas Disco time! 
For those of you with Christmas disco tickets, get your dancing shoes on! Doors open at 6.30pm and the 
disco will finish at 8.30pm. Don’t forget to bring your ticket. Tickets are sold out so if you know that you 
can no longer make it, please let me know windmillpta@gmail.com and we can arrange to pass on your 
tickets to somebody on the waiting list.  
 
You will be able to buy tokens to use in the tuck shop and there will be a cash bar for adults. (Cards 
accepted, cash preferred).  
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 

Lynn Knapp 
Headteacher 
 
If the Newsletter is not displaying properly on your device you can view it on our website here Windmill 
Primary School - Head Teacher's Newsletters 

  



 

Dear Parent/Carer,  
  

Windmill Primary School Street ANPR Camera Enforcement 
  
We are writing to let you know that from 23 January 2023, the School Street around Windmill 
Primary School will be operating via Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) cameras. 

  
During the next few weeks, engineers will be fitting ANPR cameras and signs at the point(s) shown 
on the back of this letter. From 23 January 2023, the ANPR cameras for Windmill Primary School 
will operate during the following times: Morning: 8:20 – 9:00 Afternoon: 2:30 – 3:30. School term 
times are listed here: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/schools/term-dates-and-holidays.  

  
For further information about School Street’s please visit: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/roads-
and-transport/school-streets/about-school-streets 
 
Motor vehicles which do not have a valid School Street exemption and enter the School Street area 
during closure times may be issued with a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN). It will still be possible to 
exit the School Street area as normal during the School Street closure times. 
 
If you feel you should be granted an exemption for you and/or your child on medical or behavioural 
grounds, please contact the school and request a discretionary exemption. You maybe asked to 
provide supporting documents to validate your exemption.  
 
Exemptions are only valid for the School Street they are registered to.  
 
If you possess a Blue Badge, please register for an exemption by visiting: 
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/roads-and-transport/school-streets/apply-exemption  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Lynn Knapp 
Windmill Primary School 
01865 762509 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


